### Newsletter 10 - 16th November, 2023



### **FAREWELL TO THE CLASS OF 2023**



**George Burckett** 



**Meg Dalling** 



**Cohen Daniel** 



**Skye Flowers** 



Mikayla Hewett



**Jett Kerley** 



**Max Marchant** 



**Samuel Meschede** 



**Hannah Rann** 



**Alex Ritter** 



**Teagan Schell** 







PORT BROUGHTON AREA SCHOOL

12 East Terrace, Port Broughton SA 5522
Phone 08 86352 105
Fax 08 86352 507
Website www.pbas.sa.edu.au
dl.0741\_info@schools.sa.edu.au

**Fmail** 

## Principal's Comment

#### In This Edition

Farewell to our Year 12's
Principal's Comment
Congratulation Zali
SRC Sports Equipment for
Classrooms
Maths with the Reception/Year 1's
Year 3/4 Hot Shot Tennis
SAPSASA Cricket
School and Community Notices
School and Community Notices
Term Calendar
Movember

#### **Dates to Remember**

**Friday 17 November** 

First Aid year 11's **Monday 20 November World Children's Day Tuesday 21 November RE Session** Wed 22 to Fri 24 November **SAPSASA Tennis Thursday 23 November** Kindy Transition 8.30am - 1.25pm Friday 24 November Year 12 Formal Mon 27 Nov to Fri 1 December **Swimming Lessons R - 4 Tuesday 28 November** 9/10 Golf Excursion **Governing Council Thursday 30 November Kindy Transition Full Day** Friday 1 December Year 11 last day Wednesday 6 December **Year 12 Graduation Dinner** Wednesday 13 December Awards Day 9.30am **Primary School Performance** 11:00am Friday 15 December Last day of the year Early dismissal at 2.10pm

The year 12 exams have almost come to an end. We wish all our graduating students the very best of luck as they move into further education, training and employment. I hope they look back on their time at Port Broughton Area School with fond memories.

We are very excited to welcome kindy children and their families for their transition visits this term. I look forward to getting to know our new students and their families.

This week, year 8/9 students are attending Woodhouse camp. We hope they have an enjoyable experience.

Alex, Zahra, Amber, Jazz and Zali represented PBAS at the RSL Remembrance service on Saturday, 11<sup>th</sup> of November, with Amber and Zali laying our Wreath. Zahra proudly wore her Great Grandfather's medals. Frederick Cameron served in the Second World War where he was awarded the Military Cross for outstanding gallantry and devotion to duty at El Alamein, Egypt. Thank you Ms Patterson for supporting our students at the service.

With the end of the year fast approaching, please note the end of year awards assembly will be held on Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> December. After the assembly there will be a morning tea for parents/guests which will be followed by performances from R-6 classes. More information will be communicated later this term.

Joelene Anderson Principal



On Monday 6 November Zali Kerley and Cendall Cowan attended the Premier's Anzac Spirit School Prize ceremony in the historic Torrens Parade Grounds.

The prize was awarded by Peter Malinauskas the Premier of South Australia.

During the proceedings the 2022 awardees shared their experiences and reflections about being involved in the Premier's Anzac Spirit School Prize last year. Zali looks forward to her study tour to Vietnam in 2024.



# SRC Sports Equipment for Classrooms



Our SRC have used money fundraised throughout the year, to purchase a range of sports equipment for classroom use. Students have enjoyed playing with the new equipment at recess and lunchtimes.



# Maths with the Reception/Year 1 Class



For Maths the R/1 students sequenced numbers from smallest to largest.

They then had to match the object to the correct number.



# Year 3/4 Hot Shots Tennis



## SAPSASA Cricket



Students representing PBAS at SAPSASA cricket.
Tayden in the Northern Yorke Peninsula team and Marcus and Tarquin helping to fill the Whyalla team.



## **School and Community Notices**





Port Broughton Area School

CANITEEN

Port Broughton Area School is supporting our local, St Vincent DePaul to distribute Christmas Hampers in December.

Our 'Christmas Spirit' will be passed on to struggling families something to brighten their day and provide them with something special.

Donations can be left at the PBAS Library.

Some examples might be Christmas wrapping paper, gift tags, decorations, tinsel, puddings, custard jellies, tinned fruit, sweets, etc.

CANTEEN			
ROSTER			
MON WEEK 6- 20/11			
<b>Volunteer Needed</b>			
Ange Barnes			
Jess Hewett			
MON WEEK 7-27/11	MON WEEK 8—4/12		
<b>Volunteer Needed</b>	<b>Volunteer Needed</b>		
Ange Barnes	Sandra Ireland		
Volunteer Needed	Jess Hewett		





## School and Community Notices



#### SCHOOL MAGAZINE 2023 ORDER FORM



The school magazine is a full colour high quality magazine. It will become a lasting memory of your time at Port Broughton Area School. Each student and class is represented with articles and activities that have taken place over the year. The cost for 2023 is \$20.00 including GST. If you would like to order one, please complete the tear off below and return to the school with your payment by 24<sup>th</sup> November 2023. The magazine will be distributed at the End of Year Awards Day.

NAME:	HOME GROUP:
I would like to order	copies of the 2023 Magazine.
I have enclosed \$	

Signature:

## Term 4 Calendar

Term 4 2023								
	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Sat/Sun		
Week 6	20/11 World Children's Day	21/11 RE Session	22/11 SAPSASA Tennis —	23/11 Kindy Transition	24/11 Senior Formal	25/11, 26/11		
Week	27/11 Swimming Lessons R - 4	28/11 9/10 Golf	29/11	8.30 - 1.25pm 30/11	1/12 Year 11 Last day	2/12, 3/12		
7		Excursion Governing Council		Kindy Transition Full Day	rear 11 tast day			
Week 8	4/12	5/12	6/12 Year 12 Graduation Dinner	7/12	8/12	9/12, 10/12		
Week 9	11/12	12/12	13/12 Awards Day 9.30am Primary Performance 11:00am	14/12	15/12 Last day of year 2.10pm dismissal	16/12, 17/12		

## Movember

Movember is an annual event involving the growing of moustaches during the month of November to raise awareness of men's health issues, such as prostate cancer, testicular cancer, and men's suicide.

Our students had fun creating their own moustaches at lunchtime to celebrate Movember.

